MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING (AGM) OF THE 

SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL

HELD ON MONDAY, 21ST MAY 2018
Present:
Mr Michael Mackender, Chairman


Mr Paul Brown
Dr Derek Toomer, Vice Chairman                             Mr Gareth Rees

Mrs Sylvia East, Parish Clerk 


Mr Malcolm Finch







Mr George Radcliffe

Member of Public : Mr Ryan Mitchell

The Chairman
 welcomed all to the Meeting.
Election of Chairman
There being no one else interested in the post, the current Chairman agreed to continue, and all were in favour.

Election of Vice Chairman

There being no other interest at this time it was agreed that Dr Derek Toomer would continue until he leaves the village in August, when the situation would be again reviewed.  All were in agreement.
Apologies Received
There were no apologies received

Declaration of Interest

There were no declarations of interest on any of the Agenda Items.
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 16th April 2018
There being no comments or amendments put forward, these were then signed by the Chairman as being a true record of events.
Parish Clerk’s Report

1. The Parish Clerk discussed the finances, which have not altered since the last meeting. 
2. The Parish Councillors were advised that the Internal Audit had now taken place, sections 2 & 3 will be put on the website and the accounts will be forwarded onto the External Auditor.
3. The Parish Clerk advised that an objection had been put in against the Retrospective Planning Permission regarding the many new developments at Brandon Gate Lodge.  The reason for this objection was because of several villagers complaints and comments.
4. The Parish Clerk advised that she had been approached regarding the issue of some kind of play area for the village children.  After some discussion it was agreed that this subject had been raised many times in the past but the situation regarding Financing, Siting, Health & Security, Public Liability and many, many ongoing costs was something this small Parish Council / Village was not able to consider.  As an aside it should be made quite clear to all that the Greens since purchase by the Parish Council, were registered  as a “Village Green” and as such cannot have any permanent structures thereon.  It is by law a Public Open Space. The land on either side of both the Village Hall and the Breckland Club are leased to these two organisations, and both are responsible for and, make full use of these small pieces of land.
5. An update was given on outstanding issues:
a) The drains on the County Council roads. We are now advised that with all the changes occurring, we will need to make further representation to Suffolk County Council.
b) The problem with the parking situation when we have a large number of ‘twitchers’ in the village.
The Forestry Commission are supplying some signs for the roadsides, which may be of help with the parking problems.  These are on order and will be placed insitu when they arrive.

6. Parish Councillor’s Reports
Malcolm Finch reported on the fact that the drains at the top of Hall Drive are needing to be cleaned out.
The Parish Clerk advised that she had put in a report already but would send a reminder.   He also mentioned that the footbridge near the Forestry Picnic area is in need of repair.  The Parish Clerk said she would get in touch with the Forestry about this.
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Dr Derek Toomer raised the issue of the back lane from the Village Hall down to his house. This was an issue that would be discussed by the Chairman.
Chairman’s Report

The chairman reported on the issue raised by Dr Derek Toomer.   He had followed up on the complaint received by the Parish Clerk a day before she was to go away on holiday.  The Chairman had in fact now dealt with the matter, an apology was given and the situation clarified.  The lane’s many holes have been temporarily tackled and the situation that caused the actual complaint has been remedied.   
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on the 20th August 2018 unless it was felt there was a need to hold a meeting earlier.

The meeting closed at 7.45 pm.
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